From: ag1

To: <u>Committee, JCPAA (REPS)</u>

Subject: Auditor-General Response - Recommendations JCPAA Report 467: Cybersecurity Compliance

[SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Date: Tuesday, 24 April 2018 5:19:09 PM

Attachments:

Senator Dean Smith Chair Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit By email: jcpaa@aph.gov.au

Dear Senator Smith

Australian National Audit Office response to the Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit Report 467: Cybersecurity Compliance

I am writing in relation to the recommendations directed to the Australian National Audit Office (ANAO) contained in the Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit (JCPAA) tabled Report 467, *Cybersecurity Compliance*.

Recommendation 4: The Committee recommends that the Auditor-General consider conducting an audit of the effectiveness of the self-assessment and reporting regime under the Protected Security Policy Framework.

ANAO Response:

The ANAO agrees to consider conducting an audit of the effectiveness of the self-assessment and reporting regime under the Protected Security Policy Framework (PSPF), noting that the PSPF has recently been reviewed and the revised framework is expected to commence from 1 July 2018.

Recommendation 6: The Committee recommends that in future audits on cybersecurity compliance, the ANAO outline the behaviours and practices it would expect in a cyber resilient entity, and assess against these.

ANAO Response:

The ANAO agrees to consider the inclusion of the assessment of cyber resilient behaviours and practices in the development of the ANAO's future program of work.

The ANAO has commenced an audit on Cyber Resilience that will examine selected

entities': arrangements for managing cyber risks (compliance with the Top Four and Essential Eight); monitoring and reporting against cybersecurity deliverables; and cyber resilience behaviours and practices. The audit is due to table in June 2018.

Yours sincerely

Grant Hehir

This information contains confidential information intended only for the use of the authorised recipient. If you are not an authorised recipient of this e-mail, please contact the Australian National Audit Office by return e-mail. In this case, you should not read, print, re-transmit, store or act in reliance on this e-mail or any attachments, and should destroy all copies of them. This e-mail and any attachments may also contain copyright material belonging to the Commonwealth represented by the Australian National Audit Office. The views expressed in this e-mail or attachments are the views of the author and not the views of the Australian National Audit Office. You should only deal with the material contained in this e-mail if you are authorised to do so.

This notice should not be removed.